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TAX INTELLIGENCE TRACKS EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ARRANGEMENTS

A draft ruling addressing aggressive tax planning in the area of employee benefit arrangements was issued today by the Tax Office.

“While most employee benefit arrangements are legitimate reward mechanisms for employees, some schemes have been set up with the explicit intention of conferring a tax-free benefit on employees contrary to the intended operation of the law,” Tax Commissioner Michael Carmody said today.

“Today’s draft fringe benefits tax (FBT) ruling is a further demonstration of the Tax Office getting on the front foot in identifying emerging practices and responding to them before they eat into the community’s revenue base.

“The ruling also represents the first application of a new systematic approach to deal with aggressive tax planning.

“We have been able to intervene quickly to identify these practices through the efforts of our new Strategic Intelligence Network.

“This Network harnesses information from internal and external sources to garner knowledge about emerging tax planning techniques and deal with them in a proactive way.

“Aggressive tax planning is now a mass marketed commodity. To the extent it seeks to exploit an unintended operation of the law, this planning can have a major detrimental impact on revenue unless we in the Tax Office are on the front foot in dealing with it.

“The Tax Office has recently uncovered a proliferation of new employee benefit arrangements that push the tax boundaries.  Typically for aggressive planning arrangements they are complex in execution but simple in purpose. 

“In this case the purpose is to provide employee remuneration in a non-salary form to secure a deduction for the employer but avoid the corresponding FBT liability that applies to non-cash benefits provided to employees. Benefits of up to $1m per employee are not unknown.

“The common issue with these arrangements is the term ‘associate’ under the safeguarding provisions of the law.  These safeguarding provisions are there to ensure that the intended operation of the law is not avoided, for example, by conferring a benefit on an associate of an employee rather than directly on the employee.

“Commonly the attempts to avoid this safeguard involve techniques that distinguish the timing of the employer’s payment and when the employee’s entitlement is said to crystallise.

“The public ruling today makes clear the Tax Office view that the structures used in these employee benefit arrangements do not avoid the concept of an associate.  They are therefore subject to FBT under the clearly intended operation of the law.

“The ruling identifies a range of vehicles used for this purpose, including non-complying superannuation funds and unit trusts.  Both offshore and on-shore arrangements are involved.

“Consistent with our search for systemic approaches, we believe the existence of these identified schemes are likely to be a signal of other arrangements seeking to overcome the association concept in the law,” Mr Carmody said. “Our new intelligence network will continue to be on the alert.”

Copies of the draft ruling, TR 98/D12, are available at Tax Offices or the via the Internet site, ATOassist, at www.ato.gov.au
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